

P.O. Box 5480 • Brownsville, TX 78523-5480 • (512) 542-6933

July 16, 1990

Carl W. Dabelstein, KØSBV 9404 Santa Fe Lane Overland Park, KS 66212

Dear Carl:

It was certainly a thrill to get your letter telling us about your reception of KBNR in Overland Park. I was doubly surprised and pleased because I lived in Merriam, KS 1972 to 1980. It's like talking to an old friend, thanks for writing.

Your report of June 28 is accurate and true. What you heard was really us. It's incredible because we are a Class A station with 3,000 ERP with an antenna height of 287 feet. We are an all Spanish non-commercial station broadcasting religious programs. The only English we ever broadcast is at the top of the hour for our legal ID. Our purpose for being here is to broadcast primarily into Mexico. It is prohibited to broadcast religious programs inside the country of Mexico so we're on the border broadcasting into Mexico. Our potential audience in this area is one million people.

Enclosed are a few goodies from us. You had in your report at 5p.m. "La Hora de Luis..." That was the intro to a program "Responde" with Luis Palau. Enclosed is a pamphlet in English written by Luis Palau, the man you heard fading away!

If you are ever in this area please drop by. We can show you around and even take you over to the market in Mexico. Brownsville isn't on the way to anything, so make it a point to come on by. If you have any more questions or tune us in again drop us a line.

Sincerely,

Paul Salzman

KBNR Station Manager